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AFSA and its members share Senator Sarbanes’ goal of eliminating abusive mortgage lending practices.  At the same time, we stand by our position that expansions of the Homeownership and Equity Protection Act (HOEPA) or additional restrictions on current HOEPA loans are not the answer.  This approach won’t deter the bad actors intent on breaking the law – but could deter legitimate lenders now offering credit to needy borrowers.   
In pursuing solutions to abusive mortgage lending, we respectfully ask Senator Sarbanes to place a high importance on the following: 

1) The vital role of consumer education and awareness – Most of the unfortunate anecdotes highlighted in media stories involve already illegal activities, such as forging customer signatures, omitting certain information from loan documents or failing to complete home improvement work.  Ultimately, a consumer’s best defense against these kinds of practices is financial literacy.  
2) The effects of state laws and regulations – Two years ago, North Carolina passed a highly restrictive law aimed at curtailing predatory lending.  New York and Georgia also have promulgated regulations.  Early indications are that legitimate lenders have been driven out of business in North Carolina – an outcome that all parties agree is undesirable.  Before recommending new steps, federal officials would be well advised to give these laws and regulations a chance to be evaluated on a factual, objective basis.   

3) Protection of credit availability – Subprime lending is a specialized but important offshoot of the mortgage market that permits millions of Americans with less than perfect credit to access the equity in their homes.  Thanks in part to subprime lending, many communities and individuals now have access to financial products that were not available a short time ago.  

We urge Congress to avoid additional legislation and regulations that force lenders to unnecessarily limit credit risk and exclude worthy borrowers.   

Founded in 1916 and based in Washington, D.C., AFSA is the national trade association for finance companies, “captive” auto finance/leasing companies and other market funded financial services firms that lend to consumers and small businesses.  
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